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REGULAR BOARD MEETING
March 28, 2024
Tyler Nature Center (TNC)

Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at 5:43 pm. There were 14 members present: Wanda Rauscher, Cindy Smith, Bob Lumpkins, Lindsey Smith, Donna Smith, Caryn Vorsas, Mark Edmund, Paul Wick, Lance Homeniuk, Vicki Hoppis, Neil Ford, Ray Rottman, Boyd Sanders, and Carol Lanthrum.
Distribution of Useful Documents
The following documents were distributed: Meeting Agenda; Chapter Outreach Activities including April calendar; First Quarter of 2024 in VMS; Financial Report 1st Quarter 2024.
Reports of Officers, Directors and Chairs
President Report – Wanda Rauscher
Wanda made the following remarks:
· Wanda stated the position of AT Director is open, as Beverly Guthrie has resigned. She stated that Amy Cumbie has agreed to stay on the committee, but does not want the director position.
· Wanda stated that the position of Web Master is open as Dale Wade will be resigning as of May 1. She would like a volunteer for this position by that date.
· She noted that the State Master Naturalist meeting is October 24-27 in San Marcos. If you wish to be a presenter, proposals are due by May 15th.
· She said that the 2nd edition of the training curriculum book is currently underway. There will soon be a survey released to ask MN how we use the book, and a survey concerning found errors in content and grammar/spelling.
· She noted that Wendy Anderson, the new Texas Nature Tracker Administrator for East Texas, spoke at the NPSOT meeting and stated that a new Species of Greatest Conservation Need (SGCN) list is being released soon.
· Wanda informed us that there is a huge Biobliltz at Caddo Lake on June 8th & 9th focusing on documenting as many species as possible in this WPA, State Park and NWR. She has spoken with, Cypress Basin, the MN chapter for that area and they are enthusiastic about our chapter participating.
Vice-President/Program Chair – Cindy Smith
Cindy stated that the speaker for March, Don Hervig, will speak on the sport of falconry. She stated Curtis Farmer will be our April speaker, speaking about plants and small trees that grow well in our area and are drought tolerant.
Cindy stated the target month for the next Zoom meeting had not been determined and after discussion decided to have July as an all-remote ZOOM meeting. May and August are the months that members had agreed to hold meetings in Mineola. 
Secretary – Carol Lanthrum
No report
Treasurer – Bob Lumpkins
Bob submitted the Financial Report for the 1st Quarter of 2024 without comment.
Advanced Training – Open
Community Education/Outreach – Lance Homeniuk
Lance stated that Wanda helped with the Martin Creek project scheduled on March 6th. He stated that the 2nd part of the program had to be rescheduled for April 24th. He stated that Martin Creek needs help with painting shelters and a pollinator garden at the Visitor Center. He stated that the State Park staff would build a raised bed at the entrance of the Visitor Center if MN would maintain it.
Speakers Bureau/Social Media – Greg Marshall
Greg was not present. Lance reported for Greg. He said volunteers for Earth Day activities should refer to the E-Blast. He stated no one has signed up for All Saints School project.
Mark Edmund said that Eastman is hosting Envirothon April 13-15 and is looking for volunteers. The top 15 teams of 4-5 high school students are competing with demonstrations and posters about their environment project. The link is in the E-Blast.
Wanda stated she is going to the Athens Earth Day event. Caryn asked for the length of each project; Lance gave the time frames.
Volunteer Service Projects – Dawn Bahr 
Dawn was not present.
Training Class – Kay Jenkins
Kay was not present.
Membership – Donna Smith
Donna stated that the recertification pin for 2024 is a rattlesnake, and that several people have already recertified and will be receiving the new pin tonight,
Volunteer Management System Director – Lindsey Smith
Lindsey stated that 53 volunteers contributed 1253 hours of volunteer time on 27 projects, and 229 hours of AT has been posted. He stated that the VMS is being overhauled and should be available after the state meeting.
Hospitality – Caryn & Joe Vorsas
Caryn had no report. She stated she and Joe would talk with Kay and Wanda about the hospitality needs of the new training class.
Communications Support 
· Newsletter – Ann Reynolds
Ann was not present. Wanda stated that this would be Ann’s last year in this position.
· Public Relations - Open
Project Updates
· Wild Bunch – Vickie Hoppis
Vickie stated that the Wild Bunch met 6 times. They moved bird boxes in Faulkner Park Tyler. Their main focus is TNC. The trails are now open and walkable. Brush by the pond has been removed. They are in the process of updating the TNC Plant ID pamphlet. Wendy Anderson has created an iNaturalist project for the TNC to make it easier for us to keep up with species observed. Benches are complete. They need supplies to make plant ID signage. The trail by the pond needs attention. There should be a burn project.
· Bat Acoustic Monitoring – Alan Arthur & Sarah Emry-Arthur
This project involves listening for bat sounds. There are 2 types of monitors that have been provided by Texas Nature Trackers. There are maps that define the priorities from highest to lowest as established.

There is a need for volunteers who have land to place a monitor on their property for 1 week. If interested, submit the address of your property to Sarah to determine which priority area your property is in. The project is prioritizing those in highest/high areas first. There is also a need for 1 volunteer to compile the data. If interested, contact Sarah.

Boyd mentioned that Wood County would be a particularly good area. He suggested NOT to put monitors in State Parks.
Wanda adjourned the meeting at 6:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Lanthrum
Secretary
